
     

 

 

 

  

          

     

            
      

         
     

 

      
         

        
      

  

       

       

 

To: AmeriHealth Caritas New Hampshire Providers 

Date: October 11, 2022 

Subject: AmeriHealth Caritas New Hampshire Formulary Changes 

Summary: Effective immediately, Zoladex® (goserelin acetate implant) will no longer be 

compensable by AmeriHealth Caritas New Hampshire. 

Section 1927 of the Social Security Act (42 USC 1392r-8), as amended by the Patient 
Protection and Affordable Care Act (PPACA), permits only drugs from manufacturers (or 
labelers) who participate in the Medicaid Drug Rebate Program (MDRP) to be compensable by 
the Medicaid program. This includes drugs dispensed to AmeriHealth Caritas New Hampshire 
members. 

J9202: Zoladex (goserelin acetate implant): The manufacturer of Zoladex does not 
participate in the MDRP. Therefore, Zoladex will no longer be compensable by AmeriHealth 
Caritas New Hampshire. Claims for members currently being treated with an approved prior 
authorization for Zoladex will be paid. 

Questions: 

If you have questions about this communication, please contact AmeriHealth Caritas New 

Hampshire Provider Pharmacy Services at 1-888-765-6394 (TTY 1-855-809-9206). 
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